
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Parents 
 
This term has certainly passed by in a flurry of excitement. This third term is a deceiving one. It is jam packed with activities, 
outings and visitors.  And before we knew it the holiday was here. I have no doubt that you as parents are looking forward to 
some time off with some lazy mornings and definitely no lunch boxes to pack!  
 
Your children continue to bring us much delight every day. Spontaneous, loving, enthusiastic and full of joy. I certainly have 
the best job ï looking after these delightful little people. I would like to thank my amazing team of teachers for their exceptional 
teaching and care that they offer the children every day. How wonderfully reassuring it is to know that they are in good hands. 
 
 
 
 
 
In last weekôs newsletter you were notified about an evening with Reddam House founder, Graeme Crawford, scheduled to 
take place early next term. Unfortunately, Mr Crawford has had to cancel his visit so the Information Evening has been 
postponed indefinitely.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
Our annual Parents & Friends Womanôs Day event was held on Tuesday, 18 September and this year it was in the form of a 
óPaint and sipô evening. Jonkershuis hosted the evening. Delicious snacks and welcome drinks started off the evening. The 
d®cor was beautiful and I felt that I was in an artistôs studio.  
 
We were each presented with a canvas and a palette of paint and our guest artist spoke us through the process of painting 
a Protea. Much fun and hilarity was had. True to say my masterpiece was process rather than product driven. What a 
wonderful cause this evening was. The proceeds of the evening will go to Call2Care.  Thank you to Adele Paine and her 
team for a phenomenal evening. I urge the mums to look out for the annual womanôs event held at this time of the year. It is 
always great collaboration and fun complete with delicious food, wine and much laughter. 
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A perfect day to celebrate Sunflower Day.  The children and teachers arrived at school this morning with their brightly coloured 
topes.  As you are aware Sunflower Day is about supporting individuals who have been diagnosed with life threatening 
diseases such as leukemia.  The teachers have been talking about it in the classrooms in an age appropriate way.  Beautiful 
sunflower artworks can be seen in the classrooms.  Thank you for supporting this cause.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

Sunflower day  



 
 
 
After the long break the children came back into class without any hesitation, eager to do lots of creative work, which was 
good because we had a very busy first week, celebrating the 100th Birthday of the late Nelson Mandela and of course 
welcoming staff and children to the new Stage 1 class.  
 
We began celebrating Nelson Mandelaôs Birthday by creating rainbows because South Africa is known as the Rainbow 
Nation. We looked at how rainbows are created, and incorporated the colours through songs, and matching games. Both 
classes wore the colour green and helped to re-create the South African flag on the large field standing alongside the other 
Stages. 
 
Winter was fast approaching so this became our next theme.  We began by asking parents to collect empty milk bottle 
containers for our igloo, wearing oversized hats, scarfs and gloves, freezing lots of ice cubes to help us make an artic scene, 
painting with salt and icing sugar, making penguins out of paper plates, and lots of cold colours pictures. By the end we could 
all waddle like penguins!  
 
Transport is always popular and this proved to be so. Both classes covered air, land and sea. Working in groups helped to 
create large art for the displays.  By doing this we made the following -  hot air balloons, buses, rowing boats and a train. 
Individual work was also encouraged and this led to pictures of submarines and surf boards. The children were given the 
opportunity to balance on a board just like a surfer does. 
 
We have ended the term by celebrating Grandparents/Special Friendôs Day and what a fun day, painting, sticking, making 
3D models, necklaces /bracelets.  These were just some of the activities they all got to take part in. The morning came to an 
end by having a story and showing off our singing skills.   
 
Term 3 co-ordinator:  Jo Flynn 
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It has been a busy and fun-filled term in Stage 2. Even though we were so grateful to see all the rain falling, we have welcomed 
the spring sunshine with open arms. We started the term off with ñLittle Chefò which was a huge hit. The boys and girls 
absolutely loved all the baking and cooking activities which we did in class. We learnt about safety and hygiene in the kitchen, 
what utensils we use, the various ingredients and methods of cooking and of course the highlight was eating all the delicious 
goodies in class. We made rainbow toast, rocky road, mini pizzas and muffins. 
 
The children loved the ñMy Gardenò theme which we introduced next. We discussed who and what visits our garden, what 
we can smell and hear in our garden as well as what grows in our garden that we can eat. Our theme tables were full of all 
sorts of interesting items brought in from your gardens including nests, herbs, flowers and snails. We had so many laughs 
identifying and mimicking the bird calls of guinea fowls, Egyptian geese, doves, pigeons and owls.  
 
Grandparentôs and Special Visitorôs Day was definitely a highlight this term. Everyone enjoyed playing Garden Bingo and 
making bird feeders for the garden. The children loved presenting their guests with the beautiful artwork and gifts which had 
been lovingly created especially for them.  
 
We then moved onto ñShapesò and the children enjoyed identifying, copying and creating squares, circles, triangles and 
rectangles. A lot of these activities included sensory and fine motor elements which the children have thoroughly enjoyed. 
 
A lot of emphasis this term has been placed on encouraging the boys and girls to become more independent as well as using 
good manners. We have been so impressed with the way in which the children are now able to pack and unpack their bags, 
open their lunch boxes, use the toilet, wash their hands and confidently greet their teacher, friends and visitors to the 
classroom. You can be most proud of them.  
 
We wish you a wonderful holiday with your precious families and look forward to the final term of 2018.  
Term 3 co-ordinator:  Julie Eachus 

 

Stage 2  

 


